Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of an Investigation into a Pending Sale of Assets of Aquila, Inc.
	))
	Case No. EO-2004-0224

	
	
	


STAFF MOTION TO STRIKE STAFF REPLY AND TO FILE IN ITS STEAD 

HIGHLY CONFIDENTIAL AND NON-PROPRIETARY VERSIONS

 OF STAFF REPLY TO AQUILA RESPONSE AND AQUILA
 OBJECTION TO STAFF MOTION TO OPEN CASE 


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and requests that the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) strike the Staff Reply To Aquila Response And Aquila Objection To Staff Motion To Open Case (“Staff Reply”), which was filed on the afternoon of December 1, 2003 in this case, and accept in its stead Highly Confidential and Non-Proprietary versions of that same pleading.  In support, thereof the Staff states as follows: 

1.
The Staff in its initial pleading opening this case took considerable effort to address concerns raised by Aquila, Inc. regarding the sensitive nature of the subject matter and the content of the Staff’s filing.  Unfortunately, in the rush of matters that were required to be addressed and the pleadings that were required to be filed on Monday, December 1, 2003, the undersigned counsel was responsible for an unredacted version of the Staff Reply being filed with the Commission.  

2.
When the undersigned counsel realized what had occurred, it was well past 5:00 p.m. on December 1, 2003.  Nothing could be further done until the appropriate individuals at the Commission were advised early Tuesday morning, December 2, 2003 of what had occurred.  Counsel for Aquila also was advised what had occurred and that action was being taken by the Staff to address the error.  The Highly Confidential and Non-Proprietary versions of the Staff Reply will be filed with the Commission on December 3, 2003 once Aquila has had an opportunity to review the pleadings as proposed to be redacted and filed by the Staff.      

3.
The Staff at all times attempts to recognize and address concerns respecting information asserted to be Highly Confidential or Proprietary pursuant to the definitions found in the Commission’s Protective Orders.  The undersigned counsel apologizes to Aquila and the Commission for this error.  

WHEREFORE, the Staff requests that the Commission strike the Staff Reply To Aquila Response And Aquila Objection To Staff Motion To Open Case, which was filed on the afternoon of December 1, 2003, and accept for filing in its stead Highly Confidential and Non-Proprietary versions of that same pleading.
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